Dear friends,
Recent times have left me increasingly convicted of the truths conveyed in Proverbs 3: 5-6:

“Trust in the Lord with all your heart and lean not on your own understanding; in all your ways acknowledge him and he will make your paths straight.”
There has been so much fluctuation and change over recent months in relation to this pandemic and its impact.  Advice constantly changes.  Numbers rise and fall.  What was once a bad idea is now good for us.  What we weren’t allowed to do, we’re now encouraged to do.  The virus is still present in our communities and yet the world has started to behave as if it has gone.  

No matter who we are, what we think and where we stand politically, philosophically and spiritually, human wisdom is a fragile thing.  It is even more fragile when built upon foundations that do not acknowledge God.

I implore you to keep seeking Him.  In Him you will find real hope and assurance whatever the future brings.  Whether you are embracing the relaxation of lockdown guidance or not, please seek the sovereign Lord.  We are lost without Him in our lives.  Look to the Lord of all, lean on His understanding. 
How?  Read His word, pray, worship, serve, love, encourage, share and build.  Keep engaging with what’s on offer, especially in these difficult days.  Seek Him on zoom, via our website, via YouTube, in each other, over the phone, in letters, in encouragements, even amidst our difficult experiences – seek him and find him.  Trust in His promise that when you acknowledge Him he will make your paths straight.  Trust Him that when you seek Him you will find Him.  
Trust. Acknowledge. Let his understanding trump your own and keep Him in pole position.  However you choose to do that, prioritise Him and His ways.

That’s the challenge we’ve been considering as your PCC as we’ve been weighing up the possibility of returning to having an open church building.  I’m keen to say that the church has never shut. Being church is always more than what goes on in our building.  But we can now return to our building and after prayerful consideration, and enquiring about what you would like to happen, the PCC has agreed to the following provision of church services (on a trial basis through August, to be reviewed for September):

9 am each Sunday a 'said' service of morning praise for a maximum of 30 adults and any children who may attend with those adults.  Those wishing to attend will need to book a place with Pippa in the week prior and abide by the covid-19 safety advice being implemented as previously mentioned (see below).  This now has, in addition to previous advice, the strong recommendation for all attending church for worship to wear a face mask.  Any children attending will be provided with an activity pack for use under parental supervision.
Our online provision of a pre-recorded Service and Y&C material will continue to be made available each Sunday, accessible via our website and YouTube channel.  

Our weekly provision of written services and sermons will continue to be delivered to those who cannot access our internet material.

Each Sunday, in line with current social distancing advice, that allows one household to mix with one other, why not invite another church member to your home to ‘do’ church together.  Great care needs to be taken with this to ensure advice is adhered to (no singing, social distancing in place and correct hygiene measures in place), but it is a way of reaching out to one another.  Why not prioritise inviting someone who hasn’t been able to access our online material and help them to see what we’ve been doing.

Once a month (date yet to be confirmed) we will provide a live stream Holy Communion Service via our Facebook facility.  The date for this is yet to be confirmed as I will need to ensure I have a team available to make that happen.  It needs a number of people involved due to technical demands etc.

So, we'll run this in August, see how it goes and then review for September.  By then there will likely be new advice and developments that will force us to think again and shift the goalposts once more.

You also need to be aware that doing this is contingent upon my being available to run those services.  For various reasons to do with health, work and family concerns, at this point, I have encouraged the ministry team to not be involved in taking these services.  Therefore, if I become unavailable through illness or other reasons, it may be that the service in the church building will have to be cancelled at short notice.  If that happens, I will let you know as soon as I can.

So, if you’re intending to come to the church building for worship, please do read again the one page summary of our procedures and guidance relating to the service in our church building, remember to book a place via the church office and do all you can to mitigate the risk of gathering with others to worship the Lord.
So, in summary you can seek him in the following ways:

1) In a very limited way in our church building at 9 am on Sundays through August

2) Through continuing to utilise our online provision of services and Youth and Children’s material.

3) Through utilising our printed services and sermons

4) Through inviting one other household to join with yours to do worship together.

5) Through our once a month live stream Holy Communion.

However you seek Him, my prayer is that you find Him and enjoy His presence and grow in your knowledge and love of Him.

The Lord bless you and keep you; the Lord make his face shine upon you and be gracious to you; the Lord turn his face toward you and give you peace!

Jim

Be aware that current advice states the following:
We would like to encourage all church members who are in the ‘vulnerable’ category to note that the advice encourages you, to refrain from attending public worship and to remain at home utilising our continued provision via our website, YouTube channel, live stream or indeed from our written resources put through your door.  These groups include, the extremely clinically vulnerable (have had an organ transplant, treatment for cancer, have leukaemia, lymphoma or myeloma, have had a bone marrow or stem cell transplant, a severe lung condition, have a condition that means they have a very high risk of getting infections, are taking medicine that makes them much more likely to get infections, have a serious heart condition and are pregnant), the clinically vulnerable (are 70 or older, have a lung condition such as asthma, COPD, emphysema or bronchitis, have heart disease, have diabetes, have chronic kidney disease, have liver disease, have a condition affecting the brain or nerves, a condition that means they have a high risk of getting infections, are taking medicine that can affect the immune system, are very obese, are pregnant), those with COVID-19 symptoms and those self-isolating.
If you fit one of these ‘categories’, please know that you are a loved and valued member of our church family, and as such we want to protect you from serious illness and harm.  Our advice to you is to please stay at home rather than risk coming to our service.  Wait until it is safer to do so.  If you fit one of these categories but choose to attend, you will not be stopped from doing so – but do please note that we have issued the advice.
With that in mind:
We will be open for limited worship on:  Sunday August 2nd 2020 (subject to PCC decision).

We will be able to welcome 30 adults plus their children in any service.

We will require you to ‘book in’ (via Pippa in the offfice).to the service so we can know how many people we’re catering for and help with track and trace should we need to 

We will require you to enter via the lounge doors and exit via the doors clearly marked, in our one-way system (BR doors from hard floor; Vestry doors from carpet area; BR doors or lounge doors for wheelchair access).

We will require you to maintain social distancing (you and your children) whilst attending our services.

We will ask you to sanitise your hands on the way in and out and avoid all physical contact during the service.
Wearing of face masks is strongly recommended.
Toilets will be available for use.  You will not be permitted to queue from inside the cloakroom corridor.  Hand washing & disposable paper towels are available for use.  Please ensure paper towels are placed into the bins.

The Church will be cleaned between services that occur within 72 hours of the previous one.

We will not be able to use communal service sheets, Bibles or hymn books.

We will have recorded music as part of the service, but singing is not permitted.

We can have Holy Communion, but with bread only.  This will be wafers or pre-cut bread. Hand sanitiser will be used by those distributing the bread.  There will be no contact with hands.

We are not permitted to serve refreshments and the kitchen is an out of bounds area until further notice.

Youth & Children are welcome, but we are limited in what we can provide for them at this time.  To protect them and the Y&C team we will provide them with a pack of activities for the service that can be completed in their family ‘bubble’ under parental supervision.

All shared toys, equipment and activities are not allowed. 

A full risk assessment has been undertaken for our return to church, in line with diocesan and Church of England COVID-19 advice, following government guidelines. 
